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	PTO Meeting Minutes
	January 11, 2017


Time:  7:00pm
 

Attendance:

Pam Vail, President

Silke Carlson, Co-Vice President, Committee Chair

Nicole Moore, Co-Vice President, Grade Level Coordinator

Brittany Meyer, Recording Secretary

Monique Phua, Treasurer
Kelli Castro, Correspondence Secretary
Not Present: 
Teachers in Attendance: Mr. Mosely, Mrs. Kipnis
Board Members in Attendance:  Jason Anderson, Lisa Howard
_____________________________________________________________________________________

Welcome/Call to Order: Pam: Thank you all for coming tonight!
Mr. Lubisco: Thank you for everyone coming out tonight, another great turn out. We are going to start with the events since last time we met. First we had our Kindergarten and 1st Grade Thanksgiving Feasts. We also sent out progress reports with report cards coming out at the end of the month. We had a great Faber Friday right at the end of the previous month which was a great celebration where we recognized our Multi-Cultural committee. The Band and Choir concert happened both after school and during school. We had the Kindergarten Polar Express where they walked across town to DHS in the auditorium. The Rotary club came down and delivered their dictionaries to the 3rd grade class. We also had the Invention Convention in 3rd grade which was a wonderful event with great Parent turnout. Finally, our PBSIS events – Reverse Day where students received 3 tickets and they each had a chance to recognize kind teachers. This was our first of 2 events for this year ahead of the program kickoff next year. 

Upcoming events: Talent show will be coming up and the students are so excited to participate. We have a few dental health assemblies upcoming as well. Novel study, a new curriculum for 2-5 grade, is underway with events that will be held at the end along with a writing workshop. 

Before school Math and Language Arts programs are now set up at 7:40 in the morning. We have a homework club that happens once a week after school, along with after school Math and Language arts programs for our BSI students. We also have a new ESL program that will be starting in just 2 weeks that we are really excited about. 
We received our PBSIS surveys back from the parents, 4th-5th grade students as well as teachers in which we surveyed their views on Faber. 175 parents responded which was excellent. As we compile this data, we will use this to evaluate our goals for next year. In terms of the feedback, the number one highlight is that our students and staff feel safe. Our students had a very high regard as well for our teachers. Some areas that we are looking to set our goals for can be summed up in these 3 statements: Respect, Responsible, and Ready to learn. Not that we are lacking but where we need to work further. 

Mr. Delucia: 
Enrollment is now open for the 17/18 Preschool program. This is the earliest we are offering registration. We are taking applications from residents and non-residents. Students participating in preschool may also partake of ‘Bridge Care’ and ‘After Care’ for additional fees.

Introduction to the 3rd-5th Grade Breakfast.
Our new program started as of the first day back to school from winter break, January 3rd. The reason for the new program is to increase the amount of Free Lunch students participating in the breakfast program. This is directly related to state requirements in which if more than 20% of students are on Free Lunch, must also receive breakfast in excess of 50% as it relates to the total amount of students in the school district. Due to resourcing and capacity restrictions, we are unable to accommodate more than 36% of the school population in the current Breakfast program. Payments for non-Free Lunch/Breakfast participants will be via the current PayForIt payment portal.
Breakfast is served for the 3rd=5th grade students at 10am each day. This has resulted in a large increase in Free Lunch/Breakfast student participation. 

Questions:

· Will 3rd-5th grade students still be able to be dropped off for Breakfast Program? As of this year, students may continue to be dropped off for Breakfast program however, breakfast will be served at 10am in the classroom. Future accommodations for early morning drop off students will be reviewed. A new plan will be determined for Early Morning Drop off for upcoming school years.
· Will this program be brought to DHS and LMS? Currently, the focus remains on Faber and continues to be a work in progress.

· Is 10am the only time that Breakfast can be served to students? The program is still currently a work in progress and we will be reviewing and making adjustments on the timing based on the feedback and data compiled. We are attempting to find a way to move the time closer to the beginning of the school day.

· What about K thru 2nd? The program is focused on 3rd-5th, however, we will be looking to continue the program to the remaining classes at a later time.
President: Pam:  
Faber and Dunellen t-shirts and sweatshirts are still available for purchase. Please let us know if you would like to purchase any.
Book Fair: we opted for the Cash option rather than Scholastic dollars this year.

Holiday Bazaar: We had a few issues due to several factors, none of which are to blame. We were working with a new company and new committee chairs. We have reviewed feedback regarding scheduling of the classes and the timing of which the schedule is sent to volunteers, as well as when the classes are sent to the fair. We, as the board, will be enacting a new plan on how to handle these week long events in order to take pressure of the chairpersons. We will be looking to provide a set template going forward to any chairpersons of these type of events with exactly what is required and when in order to avoid any issues in the future. Adding additional support to our committees will allow us to continue to have these wonderful events for our children. We will also look to add a committee meeting specifically for the Holiday Bazaar as we do with Winter Wonderland. 
Decision will be made on continuation with the current company at a future PTO meeting. Next year quantity of items will be reduced and price selection will be between $1-$7. 

Candygrams for Valentine’s Day are currently tentative subject to approval from Mr. Lubisco.

Walk-a-Thon will tentatively be scheduled for May 25th dependent upon calendar.

Tricky Tray date of May 13th had been submitted and waiting approval.

We are approached about hosting a Kid Stuff Coupon Book sale. We have had issues in the past so this is currently tentative.

Treasurer: Monique:
This is November & Decembers transaction list. November contains Scholastic Book Program with a profit of $1635. We paid $60 for filing taxes. AmazonSmile gave us $12. December has Winter Wonderland and was under budget by $234. Majority was spent on DJ and food. Last was Holiday Bazaar. We do not know what the profit or loss will be with Holiday Bazaar unfortunately. The “register app” was essentially just a calculator and there were discrepancies each day on the totals. We will know once we receive an invoice from Small World Gift Shop. Over $7000 in sales was deposited. We will have an update at the next meeting. We also received a single returned check that we are still investigating.
Can I have a motion to approve Octobers reports?  A second?  The expense reports have been approved.
Approval of Meeting Minutes: Brittany:  
Please take a few moments to review the November meeting minutes. Any questions or edits?  No questions were posed. Can I have a motion to approve November’s meeting minutes?  A second?  The meeting minutes have been approved. 
Vice President, Committee: Silke: 
February 8, we will be having an assembly at LMS & DHS focused on Peer Pressure and decision making, along with the danger of alcohol and drugs.
April Book Fair is tentatively scheduled for April 24th – 28th. This will be the Buy One, Get One Free sale. 

Box Top flyers have gone out with a goal of $1000. Due by March 1st. Please send in your Box Tops.

Vice President, Grade Level Remarks:  Nicole: 
Membership update:

184 Families

88 Teachers

Upcoming Events:

1st Grade: Chinese New Year on January 27th
1st, 3rd, and 5th Grade will host a Valentine’s Day. If you are a team leader in K, 2nd, and 4th, please reach out to your teacher to confirm if any items are needed.

1st Grade Field Trip will be on February 22nd. Please remember that all chaperones must have submitted and approved by the Board of Education. A letter will come home once you are approved.

Team Leaders, please make sure you are reaching out and responding to your volunteers. They want to hear from you!

Faber and LMS Talent Show will be on January 27th at DHS with rehearsal. Forms to participate are available with a $5 entrance fee. Donation requests will be sent to the committee members shortly.

Correspondence Secretary: Kelli:
Next meeting is January 11. No meeting will be held in December
Reminder to like us on Facebook for regular updates!

Current ongoing fundraisers:

Stop and Shop

Amazon Smile

ShopRite

You can find all the links for these on our website.
Open Discussion: 
Is there a plan for parents parking in the Teacher Parking Lot? Mr. Lubisco: We are finalizing a plan and we will be discussing this further at the next PTO meeting.
Closing Remarks: Thank you again for coming tonight! Hopefully we will see you at the next meeting!
Adjourned: 8:55pm
Respectfully submitted: Brittany Meyer[image: image3.png]
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